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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Spokane Summer Meeting 2010)

July 16-17, 2010
Office or Committee Name:  Program Committee
Officer or Chairperson Name:  Vanelle Peterson
Date of Preparation:  July 5, 2010
Committee Activities during the Year:
2010 meeting: 240 registered, 112 oral presentations and 70 posters, plus 15 papers at the additional symposium

2009 meeting: 320 registered, 105 oral presentations and 67 posters

2008 meeting: 328 registered, 126 oral presentations and 56 posters

2007 meeting: 380 registered, 90 oral presentations and 60 posters

Gathering and evaluating symposia requests for the 2011 meeting.  

Starting work on the program agenda.

General Session:

Introductions & Announcements – Vanelle Peterson
Welcome to Spokane – TBA 

Presidential Address – Joe DiTomaso
Science Policy Update – L. Van Wychen

Floods of Ancient Lake Missoula and formation of the geography of the Pacific Northwest – TBD, possibly Vic Baker featured on a NOVA program
Five symposia were submitted for consideration.  At the 2010 Board meeting in March a discussion about the number of symposia that the program could support was held.  It was decided that the program could only allow time for 2 symposia during the official program plus an additional symposium on an invasive weed of regional importance to follow the annual meeting for a total of 3 symposia.  Attached are copies of the submissions.  
WSWS 2011 Program Symposia Submissions

1- Soil persistence of herbicides: Bill Cobb, Cobb Consulting Services

2- Impacts of Invasive Plants on Native Ecosystems and Considerations for Control: Shawna L. Bautista, R6 Pesticide Coordinator / Invasive Plants, and Tim Harrington, USFS research  

3- Formation of a state network for invasive plant management: Tim D’Amato, Larimer County Noxious Weed, and Kelly Uhling, City of Denver

4- Are Weed Scientists Meeting Grower Needs for Weed Control in Vegetable Cropping Systems? Stephen L. Young, University of Nebraska

5- Biology, Impact, and Control of Ventenata dubia – a Potential Competitor with Downy Brome: Ian Burke and Tim Prather, Washington State University and the University of Idaho.
Recommendations for Board Action:  
Need to approve two of the symposia for the 2011 annual meeting and agree on the regional weed symposium to follow the annual meeting.
My recommendations are:

a- Ask James Leary, chair of Project 1 Range and Natural Areas, to allow for the symposium suggestion from Uhling and D’Amato (Formation of a state network for invasive plant management) to be used for the Project 1 Discussion Section.  It would need to be shortened to 2 hours from their suggested 3 hours.    

b- Ask Brad Hanson, chair of Project 2 Weeds of Horticultural Crops, to allow for the symposium suggestion from Young (Are Weed Scientists Meeting Grower Needs for Weed Control in Vegetable Cropping Systems?) to be used for the Project 2 Discussion Section. This too would need to be shortened to fit the 2 hour time allocation for the discussion sections.

c- Use the Ventenata dubia symposium suggestion from Burke and Prather and Impacts of Invasive Plants on Native Ecosystems and Considerations for Control (Bautista and Harrington) as the 2 symposia as a part of the annual meeting program. 
a. Considering Ventenata symposium for Wednesday morning so that some of agronomic members may be able to attend.

b. Considering Impacts symposium for Thursday starting immediately after the Business meeting and continuing for the remainder of the day.

Budget Needs:  

1- For the symposia: If comp rooms at the hotel can be used for the non-WSWS invited speakers (6-7 room nights) then a budget of $1,600 should be sufficient.  
2- For the general program: There may also be a need for funding to arrange for general session speaker travel/honoraria. 
Request $2,600 to 3,000 to cover for program funding.

Suggestions for the Future:  None
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None
Current Committee Members:  Vanelle Peterson, Marvin Butler, Brad Hanson
Name of Person Preparing This Report:  Vanelle Peterson

Bill Cobb

Cobb Consulting Services

(509) 521-1306

wtcobb42@verizon.net
815 S Kellogg

Kennewick, WA 99336

Title: Soil Persistence of Herbicides

 

Objective: Discussions of the processes of herbicide residue in soils to include discussions of the difference between and similarities of soil half-life (t1/2) and soil disappearance time 50 % (dt50), role of pH, % OM, etc.
 

Target Audience: Any who works with soil persistent herbicides or anyone just wanting more specific knowledge about soil persistence ... might also advertise separately to get attendance from local fieldmen and CCA's since there are many herbicides used in the Palouse which have some degree of soil persistence
 

Proposed Length: 3-hrs
 

Tentative Agenda:
    1. Bill Cobb; Introduction: "A View From The Field ... Why Is Any Of This Important??"            30 min
    2. Bill Dyer (MSU - Bozeman) "Soil Half-Life; How Is It Determined and What Are Inherent Strengths and Weaknesses of the Soil Half-Life Concept"    45 min
    3. J. B. Weber (A.C.S. Consultants, Wake Forest, North Carolina) "Soil Disappearance Time; Is It a Better Predictor of The Soil Dissipation of Herbicides??"            45 min
    4. Speaker to be determined (perhaps Heidi Hickes-MSU) "Soil Sampling and Analytical Considerations for Determining Soil Persistence"
                                                                45 min 
    5. Bill Cobb, Concluding remarks questions, etc.
                                                                15 min
 

Budget: 
    Bill Cobb                                                n/c
    Bill Dyer                                   hopefully n/c
    J.B. Weber                                Travel $ 1,000 or less
    Other speaker                                      < $ 500
Ecological Effects of Invasive Plants

Proposed Symposium for the 2011 Meeting of the Western Society of Weed Science,

March 7-10, Spokane, WA

Submitted by Shawna Bautista and Timothy B. Harrington

	8:30 am
	Keynote candidates ( allow 20 minutes for symposium presentation, and 45 min. for general session; speaker may require travel costs): 

1. Harold Mooney, Stanford, CA (evolutionary consequences of invasives; impacts of invasive plants on the human ecosystems)

2. Ingrid Parker, Santa Cruz, CA (competition vs. mutualism; influence on enemies)

	9:00
	General impacts on forest ecosystems:

1. Steve Radosevich, Corvallis, OR (I used to work for Steve)

2. Jim Miller (USFS SRS), Auburn, AL (keynote: implications of wildland invasions). I might be able to get Jim to come here on his own resources.

	9:30
	General impacts on rangeland ecosystems: 

1. Joe DiTomaso, Davis, CA (will be at meeting)

2. Dana Blumenthal, Fort Collins, CO

	10:00
	Effects on hydrology and geomorphology (e.g., erosion): 

1. Dave Merritt (effects of tamarisk), Fort Collins, CO 
2. Thomas J. Stohlgren (riparian systems in grasslands), Fort Collins, CO

	10:30
	Break

	11:00
	Effects on soil processes (soil biotic communities, allelopathy, nutrient cycling): 

1. Ragan Callaway, Missoula, MT

2. Karen Haubensak, UC Berkeley

	11:30
	Keynote wrap-up: Sarah Reichard, Seattle, WA (Where to from here?)

	12:00
	Adjourn


Alternate topic/presenter suggestions:

Ecology of Invasive Plants – Bernd Blossey, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY

Impact of invasive plants on natural habitats – Tom Dudley, UNR, Reno, NV (colleague of and co-author with Carla D’Antonio)

Invasive plants reduce seed set of natives due to pollinator competition – Beverly Brown, Nazareth College, Rochester, NY (would need travel expenses)

Consequences of species invasion to coastal ecosystems – Carlos Neira, Scripps Institute of Oceanograpy, UC San Diego, La Jolla, CA

Effect of spotted knapweed on soil chemistry – Andrea Thorp, Institute of Applied Ecology, Corvallis, OR

Budget
Our proposal is to pay travel expenses for two speakers.  The high estimate includes one speaker from the eastern U.S. and the low estimate has both speakers from the western U.S.  I used Expedia.com to estimate air fares.

	Item
	Description
	Expense
	
	Total

	
	
	Hotel
	Air 
	

	Keynote speaker: Symposium & General session (e.g. Mooney)
	2 nights hotel & round trip (RT) air fare from SFO to Spokane
	$220 
	$318
	$538

	Guest speaker (Eastern colleague)
	1 night hotel and RT air fare from Ithaca, NY to Spokane
	$110
	$450
	$560

	OR/
	
	
	
	

	Guest speaker (Western colleague)
	1 night hotel and RT air fare from Reno, NV to Spokane
	$110
	$275
	$385

	
	Total – High Estimate
	
	
	$1098

	
	Total – Low Estimate
	
	
	$923


Thoughts:

Air fare estimates may be low due to advanced booking dates: prices are likely to increase when reservations are made closer to travel dates.

Bautista is willing to look into obtaining co-sponsors for this symposium.

Symposia on Research Partnerships
Tim D’Amato and Kelly Uhling
Larimer County Noxious Weeds and City of Denver
(970) 498-5769 and (303) 880-2130
tdamato@larimer.org and Kelly.uhing@denvergov.org
Objective

1. Create a venue that bridges the gap between researchers and land managers in the western United States by structuring a program that encourages cooperation and collaboration.

· Organize as a regional association (committee within WSWS) composed of state chapters.
· Focus on invasive weed species management and restoration techniques in natural areas, and range and pasture.
· Identify and prioritize most important issues confronting land managers, and applied research necessary to address such issues for universities, USDA-ARS and others.
· Establish locations for research & demonstration sites with private landowners, open space agencies, and on local, state and federal lands.

· Provide grant opportunities through coordinated multi-state and multi-agency research proposals.

· In short, help to fill the gap left by declining state extension budgets and activities, and encourage land managers to actively participate with researchers in establishing best-management-practices relating to invasive plant management and restoration techniques.

WSWS 2011 – Spokane

Western Invasive Plant Management (WIPM) Symposium – 1:00PM – 4:00PM

‘Research Partnerships’

1:00 – 1:20 – Introduction of the State Weed Chapters concept 

· Kelly Uhing, Naturalist, City & County of Denver

· Tim D’Amato, Land Stewardship Manager – Larimer County, Colorado

1:20 – 1:50 – Agency perspective – need for collaboration with research specialists

· Tom McClure, Invasive species coordinator, USFS

1:50 - 2:20 – UC Davis collaborative projects

· Joe DiTomaso, Weed Specialist

2:20 - 2:50 – Utah State / USFS, National Parks, BLM collaborative projects

· Corey Ramson, Utah State University

2:50 – 4:00 – Group discussion 

· Current university / agency interactions

· Promoting participation 

· Research needed

· Grants / funding possibilities
Are Weed Scientists Meeting Grower Needs for Weed Control in Vegetable Cropping Systems?

2011 WSWS Symposium Proposal

Steve Young 

Rationale and objectives:


In the current economic climate, universities and agencies are making drastic cuts to reduce budgets and meet spending limits. Once again, agriculture has been targeted due to under representation in legislative and other public bodies. Some groups have put forth the idea of possibily cutting entire agricultural colleges; something that would never have been proposed, let alone mentioned, just a decade ago. In the face of the many societal demands, there is mounting pressure to meet state spending limits by cutting entire programs in colleges and universities. Nothing is being held sacred, which raises the question of the importance of any specific field of study, including agriculture and more specifically weed science. 


It is well-recognized that weed science plays a critical role in crop production and this fact has largely gone unnoticed by the general public. On the side of the growers, both large and small, weed scientists should have broad-based support from those who make their living in production agriculture. But, is this really the case? In eastern Washington, one of the biggest vegetable producing companies in the Pacific Northwest has decided to diversify and produce organically grown carrots, onions and peas. Several smaller growers across the state already in organic production have developed weed control practices with limited support. 


The weed science community may need to re-think how to strengthen ties with those it most desperately needs and has faithfully served since the beginning of the land grant institution, especially as the public becomes more disconnected with its agrarian base, yet demands more environmentally-friendly production practices. Are weed scientists meeting the needs of the grower, both in terms of production research and extension education? We already know what the legislature thinks, but what do the growers think? 


The objectives of this symposium are to hear from a panel of growers in eastern Washington about their weed control practices and identify the gaps where stronger ties could be made for greater advocacy and support of university weed science programs.

Target audience:

Weed scientists and growers

Length of proposed symposium:

1:00 – 5:00 (1/2 hour for each speaker with Q and A session at the end)
Speakers:

2 weed scientists (e.g., Rick Boydston and Steve Fennimore)
4 vegetable growers from Washington (e.g., Mercer Canyon Ranches, Trout Lake Farm, Watts Brothers Farming (ConAgra), Lenwood Farms, Inc.)
Budget:

Travel to cover the cost of 4 representatives from each of the above mentioned companies would be $500 per person (mileage, meals and lodging for 2 days) or $2,000 total. 
Vententata Symposium WSWS  2011, Spokane

Organizers:  Ian Burke, WSU and Tim Prather, UI

Ventenata dubia is a growing concern within rangelands, pastures and hay production within the Pacific Northwest.  The annual grass has replaced downy brome in some rangeland settings within the Umatilla National Forest, it has moved into CRP, reduces pasture productivity by 70%, and can stop swathing of hay as well as prevent selling Timothy hay to Asian markets.   Extension meetings have had word-of-mouth advertising that has brought people as far as 5 hours from Spokane. 

A network of producers, extension educators and researchers connect via a list serve and a SARE grant has provided further links among those concerned about ventenata within  a three state region,:Oregon, Washington and Idaho.   The network will be accessed to inform people about the symposium.  The symposium could easily bring 30 to 50 people from outside the society.  

Anticipated costs are low with travel allocated to one farmer in Usk Washington, Bill Fountain.  Our estimated costs would be $200.  A short symposium would allow us to avoid needing to provide coffee or snacks for the session.  

Thursday 1 to 3:30

1:00 -  1:10

Tim Prather, University of Idaho, Moscow ID, Welcome and Introduction  

1:10 – 1:40

Pamela Scheinost, NRCS Plant Materials Center, Pullman WA – Ventenata identification, biology and its distribution in the Pacific Northwest

1:40 -2:00

Bill Fountain, Fountain Ranch , Usk WA – Management difficulties in Timothy hay 

2:00-2:20

Traci Rauch, University of Idaho, Moscow ID – Challenges to control with herbicides in Timothy Hay.

2:20-2:40

John Wallace, University of Idaho, Moscow ID – Creating a decision tool for Ventenata management in pasture.

2:40-3:00

Ian Burke, Washington State University, Pullman ID – Managing ventenata as a precursor to Palouse Prairie Restoration
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